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Upcoming Events

Sept. 13 - Chapel devotion - 8:15 am at church

o
:_2 Sept. 23 - Cross country meet at FVL, Appleton -
= 4:30 pm
o
2 Sept. 28 - Peshtigo Historical Day Parade
o
2 Oct. 2 - Pioneer Kickoff Potluck - 5:30 pm, at Zion
N
Hot Lunch Mission Offering
Hot lunch this week will | Progress:
be walking tacos, Last week’s chapel
bananas and cookies, offering for God's
provided by Mallory Kingdom was $50.00
Bruso's family. The cost bringing our total to $75
is $2.00. for the semester.
oW e L8 . ‘ Cross Country

Our cross country team participated in its first meet of
! the season, which was hosted by Mt. Olive at Appleton
Memorial Park on Monday. It was a warm and sunny
afternoon to run! The 3-5 grade boys placed 8th out of
15 teams thanks to speedy runs from Owen Kamps,
Sawyer Kamps, and Sam Langebartels. Brylie McClain
and Sam Bolyard competed in the 6-8 grade divisions.
Our next meet will be at Fox Valley Lutheran on Sept.
23,
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Mission Offering

For the first semester this year, our mission offering will be going to help Good Shepherd
Lutheran Church and Academy in Downers Grove, lllinois whose facilities were badly
damaged in a fire on July 29, 2024, three weeks before school was due to begin. Good
Shepherd has a preschool through Grade 8 program similar to ours here at St. John. We
pray the church and school will be able to rebuild soon.

Parent Conversations
Once a month, we are going to attach a helpful parenting resource to our newsletter
entitled Parent Conversations which is from our WELS publication Forward in Christ.

These articles will cover a variety of parenting topics written to help encourage parents
and children with concerns we often face. In this month's issue, we have a very timely
topic entitled: How do | help a child who is struggling to adapt to the new school year?
We encourage everyone to please take a few minutes to read through this article that
offers some valuable insight on how to help your child if they are struggling.

It is found in the September, 2024 issue, Volume 111, Number 09.

Peshtigo Historical Day Parade

Our school will be participating in the Peshtigo Historical Day Parade this year on
September 28th. The parade begins at 10:30 am but we would like everyone to be at our
float spot by 10:15 am. (Still waiting to hear what our spot will be, but will let you know
in next week's newsletter, hopefully.) The older students will walk alongside our float
and hand out candy, while the younger children will ride on a trailer. Everyone from
school is invited to come and be a part of the parade with us. If anyone would like to
make a donation of candy for the parade, we would greatly appreciate it. Every year we
seem to run out before the end of the parade route.

Mursau’s Piggly Wigeglv Fundraiser

Mursau’s Piggly Wiggly in Coleman will hold a “Round Up” for St. John Lutheran School
in September. Round Up is a fund-raising program where shoppers can “round up” their
purchases at Piggly Wiggly. The money that is raised in September will go into a fund to
help cover the cost of new flooring in two of the classrooms here at St. John Lutheran
School. If you happen to be shopping at the Piggly Wiggly in Coleman and hear of the
“Round Up” for St. John Lutheran School, please consider donating.



Parent conversations: How do | help a child who is
struggling to adapt to the new school year?

forwardinchrist.net/adapt-to-new-school-year

August 31, 2024

Listarn ta the article.
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The beginning of the school year can be a time of great excitement—buying new school
supplies, reuniting with friends, and learning new skills. Sometimes, though, that excitement
turns quickly to anxiety as struggles set in. It hurts my heart to see any of my children
struggle like that, yet to varying degrees, each one of them has struggled to adapt to a new
school year at some point. After all, change is hard. In this month’s “Parent conversations,” a
Christian counselor and a grade-school teacher offer advice on how to help your child if he
or she struggles this year.

Nicole Balza

HOW DO | HELP A CHILD WHO IS STRUGGLING
TO ADAPT TO THE NEW SCHOOL YEAR?




Starting anything new can feel both stressful and exciting at the same time. The beginning of
a school year can be especially overwhelming because everything is new for everyone in the
family all at once. As families work to establish school-year routines, parents may struggle to
find enough time and energy to support their children in their new grades, classes, and
activities. As parents, we hope and pray that our children thrive and adapt quickly to the new
school year. But what if they don’t? What if our children are really struggling? What if it isn’t
just one bad day?

We all have hard days; however, it is important to notice when children are
consistently struggling and need help. Instead of jumping in to fix a situation for our
children, we first need to listen. See them, hear them, and support them. Our children do not
learn and grow when we fix their problems for them, but they also need guidance and
support to learn new skills and have the confidence to do hard things. In any situation, each
person involved has a different perspective. If we truly want to help our children adapt to new
situations and teach them to work through challenges, we need to step back and collect
information from everyone involved. Modeling this approach for our children encourages
them to develop habits of connecting with others and seeking help in challenging situations,
instead of judging others and creating distance.

[Children] need to know that struggle is a part of life but God
helps them through their struggles.

Asking children open-ended questions helps us understand their feelings and
struggles. Their answers will guide us to other adults who can also offer support. Most likely,
we will want to seek the perspectives of teachers and coaches. If children are having
friendship struggles, we may want to connect with other parents to be able to work together
to help kids communicate and grow. Remember that we are seeking to connect and hear
other perspectives. We are not trying to place blame or find a quick fix. Building a team of
supportive adults around children is a huge blessing.

After gathering multiple perspectives, we are better equipped to help our children
begin tackling the challenges they face. Every child is different, and there is not a one-
size-fits-all solution when life gets hard. Children thrive when adults work together to teach
new skills, support positive habits and behaviors, and love them through the hard moments.
They need to know that struggle is a part of life but God helps them through their struggles.
He loves them and is always with them.

Rachel Blum




Gone are the long, unrushed days of summer. Late bedtimes and slow mornings are about
to be replaced with the hustle and bustle of a new school year. At summer’s end, some kids
are very ready for school to start. For others, the transition is much more challenging. If your
child is struggling at the start of the new school year, take heart! This is totally normal. Many
people get nervous when they face change or enter new situations. Here are several tips to
help your child adjust successfully.

1. Listen to your child and acknowledge that the feelings are valid. Navigating
change can feel overwhelming, even for adults! Empathizing with your child and
providing a safe space for sharing worries and fears can be a huge help in moving
beyond those fears. As counselors, we often teach kids coping skills for any given
situation: going for a walk, listening to music, taking deep breaths, or saying a prayer.
You can brainstorm with your child to discover coping skills that are appropriate for
your child’s stress. Offer examples that work for you.

2. Focus on the positives. Maybe it's getting a new backpack and school supplies.
Perhaps your child has been looking forward to the teacher he or she will have or
participating in extracurricular activities. Help your child find things to be excited about
for the new year and direct attention to those aspects. Our thoughts have a powerful
influence on our attitudes! That's why it's important to replace negative thoughts with
positive ones. This is an important skill to learn.

3. Set goals for the school year. Talk with your child about what would make the school
year successful. Learning a new skill like reading or multiplication? Participating in the
science fair? Trying a new sport? Making a new friend? Remembering these bigger
goals can help kids push through moments of stress.

4. Establish the new routine. Kids thrive with structure and predictability. Creating
routines can help decrease some of the nerves around school. A morning routine is
what happens from wake-up until arrival at school. Try to keep it consistent from day to
day. Talk with your child ahead of time if there is going to be a change in the routine.
For young kids, a picture schedule can help them understand the plan more clearly.

Through it all, we can assure our kids that our loving Savior will bless their experiences in
this new school year. There is nothing they will face where he will not be by their side,

working everything for their good.
Whitney Donovan
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